

Mother of Good Counsel School

3001 North 68th Street Milwaukee, WI 53210

Phone: 414-442-7600 x118 Fax: 414-442-0644

Website: www.mgcparish.org

School Committee Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, November 08, 2022

School Committee Members Present Father Reed Mungovan Rachel Johnston Joanne Schwartz

Dan Scholz Luke Feudner

Glenda Mitchell

Erica Byfield

Meeting began with a prayer from Father Reed

October meeting minutes were reviewed and will be posted online (MGC School News Page)

Church: Update (Father Reed)

- Fr. Reed will participate in the Catholic Schools Walk, Nov. 9, 22
- There will be a Volunteer Brunch after mass on Thursday, Nov. 10
- Next weekend there will be a Ministry Fair after masses
- There is a new liason between the Boy Scouts and the parish Brian K.
- A basket auction will take place after Thanksgiving donations are accepted until Nov 18

School Update: (Rachel)

- Enrollment is 181 not including K3. The next CHOICE enrollment is December. We are hoping to pick up a few more students at that time.
- Trunk or Treat was a great success! Pictures are online on the MGC website
- Living Rosary was a wonderful experience it was November 3 in church after mass. Pictures are online on the MGC website
- Food Drive runs from November 7 until November 18 donations will be giving to St. Vincent de Paul Society
- We are looking for volunteer tutors
- Catholic School Soles Walk is Wednesday, November 9, looking forward to having fun will raising money. Last year was a blast! The CSWalk raffle will be held in school Nov. 10-16.

- 7th grade is seeing "Sister Act" at DSHA and 6th grade is going to decorate the trees in Cathedral Square on Nov. 10, 6th grade retreat to the War Memorial and Art Museum is planned for November
- Neighborhood safety continues to be a concern. MGC's safety plan needs to be revised and updated.
- Our Accreditation visit is in February
- Updated ads for ECP director have brought in new candidates we are hopeful.

Athletics: (Erica Byfield)

- Meeting aare held on the 3rd Thursday of each month
- Looking to rename the Athletic Scholarship
- There are 3 basketball teams this season, 5-6 boys, 7-8 boys and 7-9 girls. Fees for the league have increased this year
- They will follow MGC School's COVID protocols
- Volunteers are always needed
- Athletic Board positions have been filled they have been updated on the website
- Looking to the future for board members

Open Discussion:

• There are many current and old balances in ECP. A concern is that some of the students have paid Athletic fees but owe a lot of money to ECP or even library fees. What is the committee's suggestion for this?